Annual Parish Meeting of Grinton and Ellerton Abbey Parish held on Monday 2nd May 2016 at 7.45pm in Grinton Parish Hall.

Present: Chairman Cllr H Brown, Cllrs Coates and Barningham, the Clerk and 1 member of the public.

Mr H Brown, Chairman of the Parish Council presided and convened the meeting.

1. Minutes of Previous Meeting:

The minutes of the last meeting were read, approved and signed.

2. Matters Arising:

Wooden Bridge over the Gill: The ownership of the bridge has still not been established. It may be possible to register a small area of land on either side of the bridge as Village Green but this will incur a cost. Michael Briggs, YDNPA Ranger to be contacted again regarding how to progress this matter. The Clerk will contact Michael to request an up-date.

3. Memorial Hall Accounts:

These had been forwarded to the Clerk and were circulated to those present.

4. Any Other Business:

The speed of cyclists coming down Grinton Bank was raised as a concern to local residents. The Clerk will speak to the local PCSO to see if anything can be done.